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Chair Jama, Vice-Chair Bonham, and members of the committee: 

 

My Lyft account was deactivated six or seven years ago. I don’t know why because it 

came from a complaint from a customer who smelled alcohol. During the time, I was 

drinking some energy drink like Red Bull or Rockstar, that’s why it doesn’t make 

sense. I went to the Lyft office but they can’t do anything. They’re supposed to be 

communicating between customers and drivers, but there’s no communication at all. 

And the cost of living goes up and everything, but not our pay. Please pass Senate 

Bill 1166. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Tseten Dhondup 

Uber driver 


